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September 27, 2017

Ms. Shelly Lemon, Chief
Surface Water Quality Bureau
New Mexico Environment Department
1190 St. Francis Dr.
P.O. Box 5469
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87502

RE: BLM Review and Concurrence with NMCC-Commissioned Surveys in the Area of the
Copper Flat Pit, Sierra County, New Mexico

Dear Ms. Lemon,

I am writing to share with you the results of the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) review of
New Mexico Copper Corporation (NMCC)-commissioned land surveys in the area of the current
pit at Copper Flat.

Recall that NMCC noted an error in public GIS documents depicting the property boundary
between public land and NMCC-owned property at the Copper Pit. This error placed the
property boundary over one part of the existing pit lake, while NMCC’s surveys placed the
boundary approximately 300 feet to the west, which places the existing pit lake entirely on
NMCC-owned private property. NMCC met with BLM on this topic and agreed to address this
issue by engaging an independent registered land surveyor to prepare a property plat. During
discussions, BLM also confirmed NMCC’s understanding that the GIS maps available to the
public do not necessarily reflect true boundary locations, and BLM thus requires that all
boundaries be by survey.

The property plat for the pit area was completed and sealed by a registered land surveyor,
recorded with Sierra County, and submitted to BLM for review. A scan copy of the sealed and
recorded plat is enclosed for your information. BLM has reviewed the plat and has accepted the
survey and platted location of the private property boundaries at the Copper Flat Pit. Please see
the enclosed letter from Ida T. Viarreal, Land Law Examiner for the BLM dated September 13,
2017 and the accompanying map. As you will see, BLM has updated their Master Title Plats and
have requested updates to the GIS layer for this area to conform to the findings of the NMCC
survey.
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The survey and plat confirm that the current pit body is entirely on private lands, as shown on
the plat submitted to BLM. NMCC has proposed a design that will confine the surface of the
water body in the future pit entirely to private lands.

It is our conclusion that the current and future pit water body will meet the exception in
20.6.4.7(S)(5) that excludes “private waters that do not combine with other surface or
subsurface water, or any other water under tribal jurisdiction pursuant to Section 518 of the
Clean Water Act.” We respectfully request that the Surface Water Quality Bureau review BLM’s
conclusion and issue a determination that the current and future pit water will not be a
“surface water of the state”. If you have further questions or would like to discuss this matter,
please contact me at 520-991-4588 or jsmith@themacresourcesgroup.com.

Best regards,
New Mexico Copper Corporation

Jeff Smith
Chief Operating Officer

Attachments:

1. Copper Flat Boundary Survey Plat, March 1, 2017
2. BLM letter from Ida Viarreal, September 13, 2017
3. BLM Map Township 15 South, Range 7 West

CC: Douglas Haywood, Bureau of Land Management, Lands/Minerals Supervisor
Leighandra Keevan, Bureau of Land Management, Geologist
David Henney, Solv, LLC, Project Manager
Brad Reid, New Mexico Environment Department, Groundwater Quality Bureau
David Ennis, Energy, Minerals & Natural Resources Department, Mining & Minerals
Division
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